
Life and Work – February 23, 2025 
 
No Wild Light Spiritual Oasis this Month: Over the last couple of years, we have 
scheduled a Wild Light gathering in February, but no one has attended. Given this 
we will not have a Wild Light gathering this year but focus on coming together to 
mark the Spring Equinox in March. See you then.   
 
2025 Envelopes:  If you have not received your 2025 envelopes, please arrange 
with the office to pick them up or ask a friend to get them for you.  If you are 
using old envelopes cross of the number and print your name on the envelope.   
The reason for this is your number might change from year to year and then it gets 
posted to the wrong account and if there is no name on the envelope we have no 
way to make sure it gets posted to the correct person.  Thank you for your help in 
this. 
 
A One Stop Shop for Information: Have you seen our Bulletin Boards in the Main 
Foyer? It is a spot to see upcoming events, volunteer opportunities, information 
about social action issues, in general a spot to get your information.  
 
Ash Wednesday: This coming March 3 is Ash Wednesday, the opening service of the 
Season of Lent. This day coincides with our regular Taizé service. As such the Taizé 
prayers and reflection will include a time when people can receive ashes. There 
will also be a chance to receive ashes at the end of the worship service on March 
9. 
 
Pancake Supper: will be held on Tuesday, March 4 at 6pm. Come enjoy all the 
favourites; pancakes, berries, beans and sausages, coffee, tea and juice for just 
$10 per person (12 years and under $5). Tickets are available for purchase from 
Aubrey Hill at (709) 726-8306 or Clyde Flight at (709) 722-9935. Tickets must be 
purchased in advance. 
 
Bring in Palm Fronds: In preparation for Ash Wednesday (on March 5), please bring 
in palm fronds from last year (or earlier). They are burned and then the ash is used 
for the custom of having a cross traced in ash on your forehead.  
 
Shifting to a bulletin-free service: Beginning on March 9, the first Sunday of Lent, 
we are implementing a Projection only worship service. Life and Work will be 
available for those who want to take it home and there will be a couple of large 
print orders of service for people who need it. In addition, you can still dedicate 
the service in memory of a loved one or to celebrate someone. A few copies of the 
order of service will be printed for families who wish to have a keepsake of that 
dedication. This decision of council is intended to not only save money on the cost 
of paper but will reduce our congregational carbon footprint. 
 
Lenten Bible Study: This coming Lent, Rev. James will be leading a bible study 
exploring the significance of the cross and the different ways we understand how 



Jesus' death upon it is spiritually transformative. There are 2 time slots. On Sunday 
afternoon after fellowship (bring a lunch) and on a weekday evening (day and time 
TBD by those who wish to participate). 
 
Annual Congregational Meeting: The Annual Congregational Meeting is on Sunday, 
March 23 at noon. Refreshments will be provided. 
 
Recycling: Did you know that St. James United has its very own Recycling Account? 
If you'd like to donate your empty bottles, bring them to the Recycling Depot on 
O'Leary Avenue. Tell them it's for us and we get the refund. 
 
Leaders for Children and Youth at Region: We are looking for volunteer leaders 
to help plan and lead children and youth at the region. If you are interested in 
helping plan and offer leadership with Children or Youth at the regional meetings 
in Corner Brook, NL, May 2-4, 2025, please contact Rev. Catherine 
(CStuart@united-church.ca) or Rev. Rebecca(rebecca.pike@nl.rogers.com) by 
March 2, 2025. 
 
East District UCW: East District United Church Women will be holding a special 
service to celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the United Church of Canada on 
Sunday, March 02 at 3:00 pm at Wesley United Church.  All are invited to attend 
and to be part of this special celebration. 
 
Turkey Dinner: Wesley United Church will be holding a turkey dinner with all the 
trimmings right after the church service at 12:30 pm on Sunday, March 2nd. Tickets 
cost $20 and must be paid for and picked up on or before February 24th. Call 
Pheobe at 726-1689, Marvin at 579-7900 or Nancy in the Church Office at 579-3682. 
 
People of the Sea Service: Memorial United Church in Portugal Cove is excited to 
be hosting the People of the Sea Service again this year. 62 years ago, George 
Street United Church held the first of these services to honor all those who make 
their living on or from the sea.  Many years before, the event was known as the 
blessing of the fleet as people gathered at the local wharves to bless the sealers 
and their ships as they headed for the front. In 1963 Rev. Naboth Winsor began to 
hold the service in George Street United. Over the years the focus grew to include 
all those who harvest the sea and those who make a living on the sea.  In 2023 
George Street United was decommissioned.  
 
On behalf of Memorial United Church, it is my pleasure to invite you to the 62nd 
Annual Service for “The People of the Sea”. This year’s service will be held on 
Sunday, March 30, 2025 at 2pm. Please RSVP by Friday, March 21, 2025. Please 
RSVP by calling the Chair of the Board, Sid Woolfrey at 709-770-1245 or 
email: sidwoolfrey@gmail.com. 
We look forward to your attendance at this special service celebrating the lives of 
those whose work is focused on the sea. A reception will follow the service. 
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Save the Date for the Lenten Lunch and Learns: Wednesdays- March 12, 19, 26 
and April 2, 12:30-1:30 p.m. (12 noon in Labrador). This year we will have 
presenters from a number of faith groups in the Province. Lunch and Learn sessions 
are FREE but registration will be required. Details of how to register will be sent 
out. 
 
 
 

 


